
   

 
 Term 1 Week 3       In God ..... living, loving, learning together            13th February 2019 

 
 

Acting Principal’s Reflection 
 

SHINE 
Assumption 2019 Theme 

Ngalgarra – Aboriginal for ‘give light to shine, to be bright’ 

(During the year different sayings and slogans will be provided to support our theme) 
 

Parent-School Partnership 
In previous newsletters three groups have been put forward for parents to vote on. The 
same descriptions are in this weekȭs newsletter. The closing date for voting has been 
extended. To this point approximately twenty percent of families have voted, either by 
returning paper votes or online. 
The formation of a representative parent group is most important for the school. With a 
significant number of people voting a more comprehensive picture of the type of the 
parent group preferred will be known. 
 

Acting Coordinator 
Angela Johnson has been appointed Acting Coordinator. She will be in this role until 9th 
August.  
Thank you to Angela for applying for this position. It will be great to have her 
knowledge and drive assisting and leading the school development in this role.  
 

Sister Kath English 
Former Principal of The Assumption School. 
On Monday of this week the four student captains and I attended the funeral for Sister 
Kathleen English. The funeral was held at St Josephȭs Chapel, Perthville. It is a beautiful 
chapel with its outstanding sandstone backdrop behind the original altar. Sister 
Kathleen was eighty-nine years old, being born in 1929. She became a nun in the 
Josephite order in 1946, then going on to contribute over seventy years of faithful 
service. Many of these years were spent in schools as a teacher and principal. 
 

Sister Kathleen, who was previously known as Sister Bernardine, was principal of 
Assumption on two occasions, for a total of fifteen years. Those years were 1960-66 
and 1973-1980. In recognition of her many years of excellent service to Assumption her 
name, English, has been given to one of the school sporting houses. Students within the 
staff speak of her outstanding character, firm approach and determined leadership. 
Father Steven Sinn celebrated the Mass and spoke of his connection with the Sisters of 
St Joseph. One of his comments was that he could always feel Kathleenȭs strength of 
character in the way she talked and presented herself. 
 

The students and I were made to feel very welcome. It was special to meet Sister Jean 
Cain, another former principal of Assumption. The funeral was a celebration of 
Kathleenȭs rich life. Sister Alice Sullivan delivered an excellent eulogy, helping us to 
learn about Kathleenȭs life from being the daughter of a publican to becoming an 
educator and servant of the Josephite order. She revealed much about a positive person 
who made the most of what life offered.   
 

Assumption is most thankful for the work of Sister Kathleen English and her peers, for 
producing a Catholic school of which Bathurst, and particularly West Bathurst, can be 
proud.  
 

Living, Loving and Learning at Assumption, 
David Maher,  
Acting Principal 

 
 

We acknowledge Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples as the traditional custodians of our lands, Australia.  
We acknowledge the Wiradjuri Nation as the traditional custodians of these lands we now call Bathurst, and we pay our  
respects to their Elders both past and present. 
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From the REC 
 

Sunday, 17 Feb 2019: Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time ï Year C   

Luke 6:17. 20-26 Happy are the poor. Woe to the rich! 
 

Jesus came down with the twelve and stopped at a piece of level 
ground where there was a large gathering of his disciples with a great 

crowd of people from all parts of Judaea and from Jerusalem and from the coastal 
region of Tyre and Sidon who had come to hear him and to be cured of their diseases. 

Then fixing his eyes on his disciples he said:         We will SHINE in 2019      
óHow happy are you who are poor: yours is the kingdom of God. 
Happy you who are hungry now: you shall be satisfied. 
Happy you who weep now: you shall laugh. 

óHappy are you when people hate you, drive you out, abuse you, denounce your name as criminal, on account of the 
Son of Man. Rejoice when that day comes and dance for joy, for then your reward will be great in heaven. This was the 
way their ancestors treated the prophets. 

óBut alas for you who are rich: you are having your consolation now. 
Alas for you who have your fill now: you shall go hungry. 
Alas for you who laugh now: you shall mourn and weep. 

óAlas for you when the world speaks well of you! This was the way their ancestors treated the false prophets.ô 
 

Gospel Reflection 

Today's gospel is one of the best known passages in the New Testament. It teaches us what faith in God can bring us. 
At the time of Jesus, people who were rich, powerful and successful were thought to be favoured by God. So, what 
Jesus tells his listeners is really amazing. Jesus says that people who are poor, those who are hungry, those who are 
sad, those who are hated because they are his followers are blessed by God. He tells them that the kingdom of God will 
belong to them.  
 

Gospel Challenge 

One of the greatest gifts we can give our children is to share our faith with them. Talk to your children about the help 
and consolation that your faith gives you, and your sense of God being present in your life. 
 

Prayer                                                                                                                              

Lord Jesus, fill our hearts with courage to share our faith, as we proclaim to all people the glory of your name.  
 

Opening and Welcome Mass for 2019                                                                                   
Our Opening and Welcome Mass will be held next Tuesday, 19th February at 
10am in the Assumption Church. Father Paul Devitt will be the celebrant for 
this Mass. All students from Kindergarten to Year 6 will be attending and the 
Kindergarten and new students will be welcomed as well as the School Captains 
and Vice-Captains will receive their badges.  Everyone is welcome to join us on 
this special occasion. 
 

Catholic  

Schoolsȭ  

Week                   

 
Catholic Schoolsȭ Week starts on Sunday 3rd March.  There is a special Catholic Schoolsȭ Week Mass 
at 10am at the Cathedral on Sunday 3rd March. The Assumption School is organising this Mass for the 
Parish. All families of the Assumption School are invited to attend.  The school captains will be helping to 
welcome people. Families are encouraged to bring a plate of food to share for morning tea after the Mass. 
Please keep this date free to celebrate our Catholic Schools with the wider parish. 
 
Catholic Schoolsȭ Week Liturgy         
Everyone is invited to the Assumption Schoolȭs Catholic Schoolsȭ Week liturgy on Monday 4th March at 
2pm in the Hall.  This liturgy will take place before assembly.  Please join us to celebrate our great 
Assumption Catholic School. 

 Mrs Catherine Connor  

Discover the Heart of Our Catholic Schools 
Celebrate  

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK 
3-9 MARCH 

http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Tyre.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Sidon.mp3


From the Acting Assistant Principal 
 
Congratulations to our Year 6 leaders who were notified of their leadership roles and received their 
badges at Mondayȭs assembly. I am sure you will be shining examples as student leaders of our school. 
 

Our Year 6 captains and vice-captains will receive their badges at our Opening School Mass next 
Tuesday.    
 
Assembly Week 4 
Our next assembly will be held on Monday, 18 February at 2:20pm. Class awards will be presented at this assembly. 
It will also be our first week for Student of the Week and Achievement Awards. These will be given out to students 
in 2P and 5L. Our weekly awards are given out after careful consideration of the following criteria: 

 
Parent Helpers - Extra Reading Program 
Once again this year we are looking for parents who may be able to help with reading 
in Years 1-3. This would involve listening to one or two students read at the beginning 
of the day, (9:00am-9:15am). This activity is primarily for students who need some 
extra opportunities reading to an adult. If you would like  more information about this 
role, please contact either myself or Liz Varcoe, our Learning Support teacher. Our 
email address is assumption@bth.catholic.edu.au or call us on 63313444. 

 Mrs Karen Smith  
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AWARD FREQUENCY DESCRIPTION 

Class Merit 
Awards 

Two presented per 
class each week. 

Presented for achievements, efforts and applications across school life  
including, but not limited to improvement, achievement, Christian behaviour,  
quality of class work, mastering a new skill, sporting attitude, social skills and   
positive contributions to the class. 

Student of the 
Week  

One presented per 
class per term. 

Presented to a student who has achieved and / or displayed excellence in any area 
of the school curriculum including Christian Values, Academics, Sport, Culture and 
Creative Arts. For this award students may be recognised for upholding the 
schoolȭs four expectations: Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be Responsible, Be a Learner.  

Achievement 
Award 
 

One presented per 
class per term. 

Previously this award was known as the Best Worker award. The award  
description has been widened. This award is presented to a student who has 
achieved and / or displayed positive growth and / or has produced special efforts 
and application in any area of the school curriculum. 

Schoolwide  

Positive Behaviour for Learning  

(SPB4L) 
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 Parent Participation Models for Consideration  

Parents  

&  

Friends 

Association  

Key points : 

Required to adopt constitution (2017) developed by Catholic Education 

Diocese Bathurst.  

Core office bearers required to attend each meeting.  

Consultative body, established under auspice of school principal.  

Under new governance regulations, all finances conducted at CDF via 

school financial management protocols.  

P&F has no authority in day -to -day operation or management of the 

school.  

Quorum required to conduct meetings.  

Scheduled meeting at a time agreed by Principal and the P&F Executive.  

All members of Executive required to hold WWCC for volunteers (Free of 

charge)  

Parent  

Engagement  

Forum/s  

 

Key points : 

Meeting would include presentation on a topic following areas of interest 

sought from parent community eg Mathematics; spelling programs; ôWhat is 

STEM?õ, NAPLAN analysis; helping children with anxiety; digital safety. 

Principal, member of school leadership team, or a class teacher, give a 

report on something happening at the school or in a grade.  

Agenda advised to all in community including questions ôon noticeõ 

Flexibility to conduct forums at different times to meet  needs of parents eg 

before school assembly, lunchtime, afternoon, evening. This would be 

surveyed to determine interest.  

Held each term ð parents attend as topics  of interest / time suitability  

Guidelines and norms developed by group and approved by Bishop as an 

alternate model.  

 

Project  

Groups  

 

Key points : 

Groups are formed on interest / grade / friend connections.  

Implementation of community ôfriendraisingõ events. 

Fundraising is not the key focus.  

Interested parents and carers meet with the school leadership team at the 

start of the year to draft a plan and calendar.  

Events could include:  

¶ Back to school welcome activities - Day 1 cuppa, picnic, welcome card 

to new families etc  

¶ Kinder orientation hospitality  

¶ Mothers Day activity  

¶ Fathers Day activity  

¶ Community kitchen garden  

¶ World Teachers Day  

¶ Year 6 graduation supper  

¶ Meet the classmates activities  

¶ Community outreach - Edgell jog, SVDP appeals, etc  

Parents could assist with one activity, or more, depending on interest and 

time available  
 

Only meetings required are start of year set up and then a briefing before 

event with a member of staff.  

 

Parent Participation Models Voting  
 

 

Thanks to the parents who have voted for one of the òParent Engagement Modelsó. To ensure that everyone 

has had the opportunity to vote, we have extended the voting period to Monday, 18th February 2019.  
 

Currently, about 20% of our school families have voted. Please take the time to read about the three options 

and make your vote. The online survey link is here. A paper copy for voting has also gone home today.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeUUyt4qUxCtykcZOgdpcAZTN6-lVmt1NIOK5O5iC4VKgel6g/viewform


Counsellor Corner 
 

BACK TO SCHOOL TIME CAN BE ROUGH ON KIDS AND PARENTS! 
 

After spending summer with family, the transition back to school can feel like youȭre starting all over, 
even if your child isnȭt new to the back to school routine. Try some of these tips to ease the back to 
school anxiety and fear:  

 
¶ "ÅÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÔÉÍÅ ÉÓ ÎÏÔ ÊÕÓÔ ÁÎ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÓËÉÌÌȢ )ÔȭÓ Á ÌÉÆÅ ÓËÉÌÌȦ A smooth morning routine 
helps your child arrive at school feeling ready to make the most of the first few hours of the day. 

¶ 3ÔÁÙÉÎÇ ÃÁÌÍ ÁÎÄ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÓÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ ×ÉÌÌ ÈÅÌÐ ÙÏÕ ÁÌÌ ÆÅÅÌ ÐÏÓÉÔÉÖÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ 
ÄÁÙ ÁÈÅÁÄȢ On the other hand, fighting with children in the morning makes it harder for 
your child to enjoy school and for you to work well.  

¶ 4ÈÅ ÍÏÓÔ ÕÓÅÆÕÌ ×ÁÙ ÔÏ ÒÅÄÕÃÅ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ ÃÈÁÏÓ ÉÓ ÔÏ ÓÅÔ ÕÐ Á ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ ÒÏÕÔÉÎÅȢ Sticking to a 
morning routine for school helps your children predict whatȭs coming, and remember what they 
need to do. 

¶ The first step in your morning routine for school is to ÔÈÉÎË ÁÂÏÕÔ ×ÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÄÏ ÁÎÄ ×ÏÒË 
ÏÕÔ Á ÐÌÁÎ ÆÏÒ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÉÔȢ Youȭll probably find that you and your child can do many things the night 
before. 

¶ 4ÈÉÎË ÁÂÏÕÔ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ Á ×ÅÅËÌÙ ÓÃÈÅÄÕÌÅ ÏÒ ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒ ×ÉÔÈ ÒÅÍÉÎÄÅÒÓ ÏÆ ×ÈÁÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄ ÎÅÅÄÓ 
ÔÏ ÔÁËÅ ÔÏ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÅÁÃÈ ÄÁÙ – for example, library books, sports clothes, show and tell, and so on. 
You can keep this on the fridge so everyone knows whatȭs happening. 

¶ "ÒÅÁËÆÁÓÔ ÉÓ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÓÔ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÍÅÁÌÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙȟ and helps your child to concentrate 
better at school. 

¶ 4ÈÉÎË ÁÂÏÕÔ ÁÎ ÁÌÁÒÍ ÆÏÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ who find it hard to wake up or donȭt like getting out of bed. 

¶ 'ÉÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÃÁÌÍȟ ÃÌÅÁÒ ÉÎÓÔÒÕÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÂÏÕÔ ×ÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÈÅÍ ÔÏ ÄÏȟ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÌÌÏ× ÕÐ 
×ÉÔÈ ÓÐÅÃÉУÉÃ ÐÒÁÉÓÅ ÁÓ ÓÏÏÎ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙ ÓÔÁÒÔ ÔÏ ÃÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÅȢ You might need to remind younger 
children more often about what theyȭre meant to be doing and when. Simple Ȭto doȭ checklists, even 
with pictures, can help. As your children get older and more capable, encourage them to do more 
for themselves.  

¶ #ÕÔ ÄÏ×Î ÏÎ ÄÉÓÔÒÁÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÌÉËÅ ÔÅÌÅÖÉÓÉÏÎȟ ÔÁÂÌÅÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÄÅÖÉÃÅÓȢ Many families have a 
rule about no screen time in the morning.  

¶ #ÈÅÃË ÙÏÕÒ ÆÅÅÌÉÎÇÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÄÏÏÒȢ If you are really nervous or scared to drop your child off at 
school, your child will feel it too. Find time to express your feelings separately.  

¶ -ÁËÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÇÏÏÄÂÙÅÓ ÑÕÉÃËȢ Long and repeated goodbye rituals can prolong your childȭs fear 
about you leaving them at school. A hug, kiss, and Ȱhave a good dayȱ are all your child needs to 
start their day.  

¶ "Å ÃÁÒÅÆÕÌ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÓÁÙÉÎÇ Ȱ)ȭÌÌ ÍÉÓÓ ÙÏÕȢȱ While this sounds loving, it may cause your child to feel 
worried about you, instead of focusing on their school day. You might say ȰI canȭt wait to hear 
about your day laterȱ or ȰIȭll see you at dinner timeȱ instead.  

¶ 7ÒÉÔÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄ ÁÎ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÉÎÇ ÎÏÔÅȢ Packing a short note in your childȭs lunchbox or 
backpack can give them something to look forward to.  

 

Source: 
https://raisingchildren.net.au 
https://www.parentingideas.com.au 

 Jacintha  
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NOTICES 


